
 

Hello Everyone,  
  
 

It’s hard to believe that we are already through 3 weeks of term 2 using flexible and remote learning. The positive 
stories keep coming in and we are really grateful to you all for your ongoing support in learning from home. Learning 
packs that went home on Wednesday were again modified and strengthened based on your feed back. We are very 
mindful of not overwhelming families and are working hard to meet the needs of all students no matter the 
circumstances.  
 

This week we have been able to start loaning laptops for term 2, to families who identified that this might be a support 
for them during the learning from home period. These families were identified through data collected during week 1 
collection of packs. The use of the laptop is to support the learning through programs such as Reading Eggs, 
Mathletics and to upload some work to Class Dojo. Learning packs will continue to be designed weekly in hard copy 
form. If you feel that a device for your family would be valuable as your own devices are not able to be used then 
please contact the office. We do have a limited number of laptops still available.  
 

Today we have attached some information for parents around the use of social media and school. This is simply a 
reminder that as parents you are role models for your children in thinking about how you communicate regarding issues 
or wonderings at school. We have been really proud of our school community during this changed time in regards to 
the way families are interacting with staff and the school via our chosen platforms and thank you for doing so.  
 

Collection and return day: Wednesday 6th May 
       Times: Families with surname A-G, 9:15—9:45 
         Families with surname H-O, 9:45—10:15 
                  Families with surname P-Z,10:15—10:45  
Collection will be held in the multi purpose room from now on. 
 

The library will be available on this day, so once you’ve returned your week 3 learning pack and collected your week 4 
pack, you may return and borrow library books. We do ask that you continue with social distancing whilst in the library 
and use the hand sanitiser on entering and exiting the library. Staff will be available to support you in the library. 
 

A big thankyou to our school captains, Abby, Paige and Charlotte who provided us with some reflections in different 
ways to commemorate ANZAC Day. 
 
Take care, Fiona Carson - Principal 

 

 

30th April 2020  

REMOT E LEARNING ATTENDANCE 
If your child is unwell, or for some other reason is unable to complete their remote learning session, could you please 
complete an attendance note on Compass as you normally would, or email  Nicole so that we can continue to accurately 
record attendance.  Children who are learning at home are still considered to be present at school.   
 
If you require your children to attend school, a link will be published each  week on Compass and Facebook to the form 
where you can let us know which days your children will be at school.  This form must be completed by 5pm Thursday so 
that we can ensure we have enough staff available to supervise students for the following week.   Please remember, if 
your children can learn at home, they must  learn at home. 

School Email Contacts: 
 
Fiona Carson: carson.fiona.f@edumail.vic.gov.au  Jaimie Leerson: leerson.jaimie.j@edumail.vic.gov.au 
 

Richie Arnold: arnold.richard.a@edumail.vic.gov.au  Joanne Beattie: beattie.joanne.m@edumail.vic.gov.au 
 

Robyn Elliott:  elliott.robyn.r@edumail.vic.gov.au  Jackie Gardner: gardner.jackie.h@edumail.vic.gov.au 
 

Andy Grant: grant.andrew.a@edumail.vic.gov.au  Craig Kerlin: kerlin.craig.m@edumail.vic.gov.au 
 

Wendy Martin: martin.wendy.w@edumail.vic.gov.au Emily O’Brien: O’Brien.Emily.E@edumail.vic.gov.au 
 

Andrew Storer: storer.andrew.a@edumail.vic.gov.au Chris Vescio: vescio.christine.c@edumail.vic.gov.au 
 

John Higgins: higgins.john.j@edumail.vic.gov.au  Maddy Selwood: Selwood.Madelaine.M@edumail.vic.gov.au    
 

Nicole Godde: godde.nicole.s@edumail.vic.gov.au  School Email:  appin.park.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 
 

All teachers can be emailed via Compass 



This Week at Appin Park! 






